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28 May 2021  

 

Dear Staff, Parents and Carers at Farnborough Primary School,  

 

As you are aware, Miss James has been leading both Farnborough and Worsley Bridge 

Primary Schools for the last two terms. During this time she has demonstrated the skills and 

capacity to successfully lead both schools by ensuring school improvement priorities are 

addressed. Farnborough continues to go from strength to strength. 

Nexus Education Schools Trust with agreement with Miss James and the LCM have taken the 

decision that Miss James will continue her role as leader of both schools for the academic year 

of 2021 – 2022. Farnborough has a very experienced and stable leadership team that will 

continue to lead the school as well as provide expertise to other schools in our Multi-Academy 

Trust.  

Miss James has successfully fostered a strong working relationship between the staff members 

at both schools. This has resulted in enhanced training through shared initiatives, an aspect 

that will be further developed over the coming academic year and will, of course, hugely benefit 

our children.  

As well as enhanced benefits to staff training, we will also be able to use resources more 

efficiently; providing our children with more enrichment opportunities, such as specialist music 

lessons led by Bromley Youth Music Trust (BYMT), as well as investing in a wider range of 

resources across the curriculum from new ICT programs to outdoor play equipment. 

The additional leadership capacity that has been in place at Farnborough will be retained to 

ensure the relentless drive to school improvement continues.  

We all look forward to the new academic year which is fast approaching with a sense of 

excitement for a year with normal school routines and opportunities. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Paula Farrow 
CEO NEST  
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